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Even in the dark days of our winter the troughs and raised beds continue to provide great visual value in our garden 

but your eye cannot help being drawn to the white flowers at the bottom of the picture.  

 
Tanacetum parthenium formerly Chrysanthemum parthenium 

 
Tanacetum  parthenium is one 

of those plants that you do not 

need to introduce to your 

garden, they come in free - your 

choice is whether to allow them 

to stay or pull them out. When 

is a weed a weed and what 

exactly a weed is depends on 

your attitude.  In your garden it 

is your choice. We are happy to 

let a number of plants self seed 

around but will remove those 

that appear in an inappropriate 

place ï such as when they seed 

into a trough or raised bed. You 

can also see another self seeder, 

Fragaria, the wild strawberry, in 

the above picture this gives us 

flowers over a very long season 

- some had flowers all through 

last winter, which was 

exceptionally mild for us, and in 

the summer months we get very 

                           Tanacetum parthenium                                                           tasty small berries to eat.  



 
Rhododendron saluense 

Walking round the garden I find some plants with out of season flowers like this form of Rhododendron saluense 

which every year flowers in the spring then again produces a good flowering in late summer and even now it still 

has a few flowers. Many Rhododendrons give us these additional flowers especially those in the dwarf section. 

 
Rhododendron óChikorô 



 
Leucopogon fraseri 

Another dwarf shrub in full flower just now is Leucopogon fraseri ï a native of New Zealand with attractive grey 

green leaves - it grows well for us and is easily increased by cuttings. 

 
In its homeland it produces masses of lovely orange fruits but in our garden, perhaps because we only have a single 

clone, we only get occasional fruits forming. Here it is pictured beside Phyllodoce caerulea to give you the scale. 


